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Early this morning at 1:40 a.m., Caldwell Police officers responded to the 2400 block of College 

Avenue to investigate reports of a shooting that just occurred. Upon arrival, officers located a 

male victim with life-threatening injuries. The victim received immediate medical attention and 

was transported to the hospital.  While en route to the hospital, the male victim succumbed to his 

injuries and was pronounced deceased by medical staff. It was determined through investigation 

that the victim was pistol-whipped by the suspect(s), which caused serious injuries. The victim’s 

cause of death is pending autopsy results.   

 

It was discovered that during the assault, a person associated with the male victim, shot at the 

suspects as the victim was pistol-whipped repeatedly.  After the suspects were shot at, they fled 

the scene.  

  

Shortly after, CPD was notified that Nampa Police responded to calls regarding two gunshot 

victims self-admitting to a hospital in Nampa. After further investigation, it is likely these 

incidents are related. Preliminary findings suggest the incident to be an isolated event. At this 

time, CPD Detectives have two suspects detained for their involvement in the incident. Both are 

currently hospitalized. The investigation is ongoing, and Caldwell Police Detectives are working 

tirelessly to bring those responsible to justice. 

 

“This homicide does not define Caldwell nor does it represent the tens of thousands of amazing 

men and women who make Caldwell their home. Justice will be served in this matter and I am 

confident that the next time these individuals want to invade another person’s castle, they will 

think twice!” said Rex Ingram, Caldwell Chief of Police. 
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